MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE PARKS AND RECREATION ADVISORY BOARD

North Collier Regional Park

Naples, Florida, December 21, 2016

LET IT BE REMEMBERED, the Collier County Parks and Recreation Advisory Board in and for the County of Collier, having conducted business herein, met on this date at 2:00 P.M. at North Collier Regional Park, Administrative Building, 15000 Livingston Road, Naples, Florida, with the following members present:

                                                                                                                                                                                                CHAIRMAN: 
Mr. Edward "Ski" Olesky     



Ms. Mary Bills, Advisory Board Member                                   
                          


Mr. John Fuchs, Advisory Board Member                                                                                                                           


Ms. Rebecca Gibson-Laemel, Advisory Board Member




Mr. Murdo Smith , Advisory Board Member     
ALSO PRESENT:
Ms. Jeanine McPherson, Assistant Director


Ms. Margaret Bishop, Sr. Project Manager


Mr. Rick Garby, Parks Superintendant

Ms. Olema Edwards, Regional Manager



Mr. Miguel Rojas, Jr., Administrative Assistant
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I.    
Call to Order:  Chairman Olesky

Chairman Olesky called the meeting to order at 2:00 p.m.

II.
Pledge of Allegiance and Invocation


The Pledge of Allegiance was recited and Invocation was held. 


III. 
Approval of Agenda

Ms. McPherson requested a change in agenda item order.  Mary Bills entered a motion 
to approve the agenda as amended. The motion was seconded by Ms. John Fuchs.  All 
were in favor.  Motion carried. 
 

IV.
Approval of November 16, 2016 Meeting Minutes


Ms. Bills entered a motion to approve the 11/16/2016 meeting minutes.  Ms. Gibson-
Laemel seconded the motion.  All were in favor.  Motion carried. 

V.
Recreation Review - Ms. Olema Edwards


Ms. Edwards summarized the 2016 Snow Fest event, including excellent participant 
survey results. Participation increased in 2016 by 300+ individuals, with the project 
coming in under budget by 6K+.  Live music and a dance performance were provided.  
Lowes and Home Depot donated arts and crafts to the event.  Kiwanis donated 30 
Christmas trees and bicycles to the event.  Plans for 2017 include more snow piles in 
order to reduce wait times, live entertainment, and more activities for small children.

Question: How was parking for the event handled? Parking was open and free to 
participants, with many walking to the event. 
VI.
Capital Projects Review - Ms. Margaret Bishop

a.  Eagle Lakes Pool:  Plans are ready to be put out for bids in January 2017, with 
anticipation of completion of the pool in May 2018.


b.  Big Corkscrew Island Regional: Q Grady Minor & Associates were selected for the 
project and negotiation of the contract is underway, for presentation to the BOCC 
01/13/2017.

Question: Clarification regarding road connection/naming of road:  The road 
connects Oil Well Rd to Phase 2 and does not pass directly through the park. 


c.  Veteran’s Park Pickle Ball:  Final punch list items are ready to be reviewed. Pending 
additional modifications by subcontractor, the courts will be approved for use.


d.  Vanderbilt Extension Park:  Conversion has been submitted to FDEP; awaiting 
update from Linda Reeves.

e.  Immokalee Fitness Renovation:  Pending presentation to the BOCC 01/10/2017.


f.  AOlesky Pier Repair/AOlesky Seawall:  30% design plans completed for the pier 
project. 
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*Members requested Ms. Bishop forward a copy of the partially completed seawall 
plans to PARAB for review, as well as a copy of the current status of the erosion 
control project.    


g.  Barefoot Beach Boardwalk Improvements: Bridging Solutions, LLC, structural 
engineering firm will perform an inspection of the boardwalk. 


h.  North Collier Regional Park Lazy River and Slide Maintenance:  Five slides have 
been sanded, re-gelled and sprayed. Lazy River is planned for repair with re-marcite and 
replacement of all underwater components, with activity pool slated for repairs next 
budget year, followed by the family pool and dive pool. 


i.  Tigertail Beach Small Project:  Facilities will be working with the Parks Department 
to review the park in total, to identify total scope of projects required.  Resurfacing 
materials of the pier was discussed. 

Question:  Are erosion control projects put out to bid?  Due to permit requirements, a 
contractor is hired. Several materials are presently being considered, including Geoweb 
for soil stabilization. 


Question:  Clarification requested between “Barefoot Beach Boardwalk and 
Pavilions” project and “Barefoot Beach Boardwalk Improvement” project:  The first 
refers to the budgeted funds for potential repair and renovations of the boardwalk and the 
second refers to the fee budgeted to Bridging Solutions in order to conduct an inspection 
of the boardwalk. 
VII.
New Business


a.  Farmers Market


Mr. Joe Rakow presently holds the contract to conduct the Farmer’s Market at Golden 
Gate Community Center, inclusive of multiple yearly contract renewals. The issue was 
presented to PARAB for endorsement of contract renewal at this time. Once endorsement 
is received from PARAB, the contract will be presented to the BOCC. 


Question:  How many renewals are written into the present contract? Three one-
year renewals are included in the contract. Mr. Rakow must submit in writing an
interest in continuing to operate the Farmer’s Market as per present contract, 30 
days prior to renewal end date. The Farmers Market operates one day per week, 
with a $20/day rental fee per “open space,” i.e., 100 x 100 sq. feet , as per fee policy. 


Ms. Gibson-Laemel made a motion to accept the Farmer’s Market contract renewal as 
written. The motion was seconded by Ms. Bills. All members were in favor.  Motion 
carried. 
Page 3

b.  Practices and Procedures Manual


1.  Regarding alcohol beverage sale and consumption in county parks and facilities, the 
manual details eligible county facilities, and rules governing adult beverage sales and 
consumption at these facilities. Comments/recommendations were requested of PARAB 
with regard to this document.


Question:  Clarification was requested as to the types of adult beverages that may be 
sold at these facilities, as the current policy only reflects the sale of beer, wine, 
champagne and specifically vodka and not other forms of distilled spirits. 

Answer:  Vodka had specifically been written in due to previous corporate 
sponsorship by a vodka distributor. 

A recommendation was made to expand the verbiage to include all forms of distilled 
spirits. 

Question:  Clarification of Definition B, 1: This definition details the conditions 
whereby alcohol may be served or sold at an event, public or private. 

Question:  Clarification of Definition D, 2:  This definition details the parameters of 
what constitutes a public event. 


A request was made for the PARAB to review the document for further discussion at 
the next scheduled meeting, prior to final approval by the Director.


2.  A request was made of the PARAB by Mr. Jim Ludwig of Spirit Productions for 
approval of alcoholic beverage sales at the upcoming Southern Tropics Winter Classic 
Pickle Ball Tournament scheduled for the end of January 2017. Mr. Ludwig formerly 
sponsored the highly successful Pickle Ball U.S. Open Tournament, a seven day event at 
which adult beverages were sold, with full-time security present, without adverse event. 
Local Kiwanis assisted in the event with operating the two adult beverage stations.  
Donation boxes were available for patrons to donate old paddles, as well as new sneakers 
to local children in need.  


The proceeds from the Southern Tropics Classic will go to both the nonprofit, Pickle Ball 
for All, which provides play equipment to local schools, as well as to the cosponsor of the 
event, Kiwanis Club. 

Question:  Has consideration been given to including the Rotary Club in such 
events, in addition to Kiwanis? Answer:  Rotary Club is welcome to offer their 
services at such events. 
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Question:  Has equipment ever been donated to any of the local parks?  
Answer:  Not in the 
past, as there hasn’t been an expressed need for such. PARAB 
was assured the Foundation would supply equipment as needed to local parks. 


Ms. Bills made a motion to approve the sale of alcohol at the upcoming Southern Tropics
Winter Classic Pickle Ball Tournament, January 2017.  Ms. Gibson-Laemel seconded the 
motion.  All were in favor.  The motion was carried. 
VIII.
Old Business


a.  Signage for Tigertail


PARAB was presented with a sample of potential verbiage and layout to be used for 
interpretive signage at Tigertail, which will ultimately be professionally formatted by a 
graphics designer. 

Question: A suggestion was made to add commentary with each photo, providing a 
brief description of the animal, with the option to download further information 

from the Audubon website. Further, a statement regarding the safety of the animals
and for beachgoers to refrain from disturbing them. 

Question: Will there be separate signs or clusters of signs on one board throughout 
the park? Answer:  These will be separate signs.

Suggestion:  A suggestion was made to potentially create printed guides for sale of 
all of the animals represented at Tigertail. 


b.  Eagle Lakes Community Center Master Plan


The Eagles Lakes Community Center Master Plan is being designed, with focus on what 
will be located behind the building.  A request was made of PARAB as to what Board 
involvement will be in this project, i.e., have staff report back to the Board with updates, 
or have a PARAB representative directly involved in the project. 


Chairman Olesky took a vote regarding appointing Mr. Murdo Smith as the PARAB 
representative in this project. All were in favor and the appointment was approved.  
Note:  Mr. Smith abstained from the vote.



c.  ATV Update


The project is moving forward with a design and feasibility study, which is required prior 
to presentation to Florida Fish and Wildlife to obtain the panther mitigation cost for the 
project.


Question:  Why not use the existing design plan that was designed for the Lake 
Trafford site?  Answer:  There are ecological differences between the Lake Trafford 
site and the proposed Immokalee Airport property site, as well as the acreage 
outside of the 
secondary panther zone will be optimized for park use and the 
existing design does not fit these parameters. 
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The Ad Hoc Committee also will be providing input as to the design of the 
Immokalee site plan.


Question: Will construction and operation of the ATV site affect airport operations? 
Answer:  No, this park will be located on perimeter land owned by the FAA, who at 
the present time has no plans for development.

IX.
Director Highlights - Presented by Ms. Jeanine McPherson

a.  Conservation Collier


The BOCC has asked Staff to revisit the project back to the land acquisition phase. This 
issue may be presented in the form of a referendum in 2018. BOCC has also asked Staff 
to conduct a citizen poll to gauge public support for this project. 


b.  Fee Policy Change for Fitness Center Facilities and Programs


The previous corporate discount fee policy has been expanded to accommodate an 
organizational discount as well, such as for non-profit organization members, as well as 
volunteers of a non-profit.


c.  2016 Recap


- Opened the Eagle Lakes computer lab. 


- Adopted a mascot and rebranded; an alligator named SHIRO (Strength, healthy 
involvement, recreational opportunities)


-Opened a T-ball field at Tony Rosbough Community Park


-Built pickle ball courts at Veterans and East Naples, and hosted the Pickle Ball U.S. 
 
 Open


-In the process of renovating Sun-n-Fun


-Opened a second dog park, at Golden Gate Community Park


-Opened the natural resources and maintenance building at Golden Gate Park, housing 
the Adaptive Inclusive Program, as well as Conservation Collier.


-Initiated new Parks and Recreations software app


-Awarded the Florida Parks and Recreations Agency Excellence award

X.
Adopt a Park - Mr. John Fuchs

a.  Caxambas Park - Overall favorable impression of site and facilities, though bathrooms could 
be better maintained. 

Low cost, immediate enhancement suggestions:


-Fix or replace bench behind the building.


-Repair the leaky maintenance shed.


-Repair the damaged sign post in the parking lot. 

-Cracks in the seawall should be monitored.


-The gate does not consistently work properly.  
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b.  Tigertail - Overall favorable impression of site and facilities.


Low cost immediate enhancement suggestions:


-Painting of curbs and the floor in front of the Ranger’s station. 


-Install a hose reel at the Ranger’s station. 


-Clean the bathrooms daily.


Long-term enhancement suggestions:


-Bathroom renovations


-Put sand on the beach


Mr. Fuchs commended “Carol” at Tigertail as an excellent employee. Ms. McPherson 
offered to nominate Carol for a VIP award for her commitment and effort. 

XI.
Public Comments/Board Comments


1.  Mr. Smith requested clarification about a Facebook post regarding the Winter 
Wonderland event, which appeared to provide conflicting information.  The post 
appeared to reference the event as being free, however fees were also given.  Upon 
further review, it was clarified that the post referenced downloading the Parks app 
for free; however there was an admission fee for the event. 


2.  Mr. Smith inquired as to constructing an easement between S. Crayton Road and N. 
Crayton Road to circumvent pedestrians and bicyclists from having to pass through the 
hotel parking lot. Mr. Garby reported that there had been no movement on this issue. 


An update will be asked of Mr.  Williams regarding this issue. 

3.  Mr. Smith inquired as to whether the boat ramp at Cocohatchee was being dredged to 
make it deeper.  Per Ms. Bishop, the docks are slated to being replaced and the ramps are 
being addressed, however there are no plans to dredge. Mr. Smith pointed out that there 
are large rocks at the base of the ramp. 


Ms. Bishop will inquire as to whether these rocks will be removed.


4.  Mr. Smith inquired as to whether the playground equipment at Golden Gate Park will 
be modified for utilization by special needs children. Mr. Garby pointed out that 
renovations of the playground at this park will be several years into the future; however 
this will be added as a note in the future plan. There are currently plans for fencing 
behind the building for protection from the canal there. 
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XII.
Adjournment

There being no further business for the good of the County, the meeting was adjourned by order of the chair at 3:45 p.m.

Parks and Recreation Advisory Board

_______________________________

Edward “Ski” Olesky, Chairman

These minutes approved by the Board/Committee on __________ as presented, or as amended __________ .
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